
Maidu Neighborhood Association
Monthly Meeting Minutes

May 2023

Date of Meeting: May 23, 2023

Time of Meeting: Meeting called to order by Alan Bartley at 6:33 p.m. at the 
Sargeant Multipurpose Room.

Attendance: Officer/Board Members present (who signed the sign-in 
sheet): Alan Bartley, Mary Hoff, Jim Kidd, Scott Reid, Shirley 
Brown; Vicki Miller, Acting Board Member: Lance Hibben; 
Neighbors: Ken Dick and Judy Coburn.

Roseville
Police report: Police Sargent Hagerman and Officer Foppiano were present to 

provide a monthly update and address questions and concerns.   
Maidu is considered to be a quiet and safe neighborhood.  The 
main issues are speeding and automotive catalytic converter 
thefts.  Attendees brought up a few topics for discussion 
including “side shows” involving reckless driving and police 
involvement with school safety.  Sargent Hagerman explained 
the best way to respond to speeding or other traffic concerns is 
to report them on the Police Department’s feedback page on 
their website.  Regarding school safety, Roseville Police 
Department provides School Resource Officers for each 
campus of the Roseville Joint High School District; active 
shooter response training; and a proactive “Threat 
Assessment” detective involved with analysis of people who 
come to their attention in order to take appropriate actions in 
advance of potential incidents.  School safety was the featured 
topic of monthly guest speaker, Roseville City School District 
Superintendent, Derk Garcia.

Guest Speaker: Derk Garcia, Superintendent Roseville City School District 
(RCSD).  Mr. Garcia (Derk) has been the Superintendent for 
nine years and formerly with San Juan Unified School District.  
RCSD plans to open its 21st campus providing education to 
21,000 students in grades P-8 including Sargeant Elementary 
School within the Maidu neighborhood boundaries  
Demographics are shifting from east Roseville towards west 
Roseville creating challenges for school operations.  RCSD 
hired a consultant five years ago to evaluate and prioritize 
campus security improvements.  Derk described procedures 
and improvements that have been implemented; what they are 
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currently working on; and future improvements subject to 
funding availability.  He indicated there are some 
improvements not for public knowledge.  Derk emphasized the 
district’s focus is to address mental health issues such as 
preventing bullying behaviors.  Over the past nine years, the 
district has increased the number of counselors on school 
campuses and encourages parents to limit and supervise 
children using social media.  RCSD does not plan to implement 
metal detectors or police school resource officers (due to cost).

Visitor Forum: There was no visitor topics presented not already covered on 
the meeting agenda.

Minutes from
prior meeting: Minutes were approved with an amendment showing Vicki 

Miller attended the prior (April) meeting.

Treasurer’s
Report: No report available.

RCONA report: Jim Kidd reported the following topics:

Feedback from the RCONA/City Dumpster Day held at 
Maidu Park on Saturday, May 20th.  20 bins filled and 
about 320 cars came through (record setting volume).  
Some people waited and hour and a half in line.  RCONA 
is reviewing this year’s combined events for 
improvement ideas for next year.  The last Dumpster 
Day for 2023 is planned on June 10th.

RCONA provided an advisement concerning solicitors 
asking for donations and city pre-approval 
requirements for business solicitors.

RCONA wants to better educate city residents about the 
organization and is asking neighborhood associations 
for help publicizing events via watchmail.

Old Business:
Pancake breakfast initial budget was set at $200 and task 
assignments were made. 

It was approved to allow South Cirby Neighborhood 
Association to share storage space with MNA at the U-Haul 
storage facility (donated by U-Haul).
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Need to decide on a summer meeting location (beginning in 
June).  Alan will secure a meeting location.  A motion was 
approved to pay $35 in the event we meet at the Maidu 
Community Center.

New Business: Initial planning for National Night Out was discussed. 

Meeting Adjourned: 7:57 p.m.

Acting Secretary: Lance Hibben
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